Department of Hispanic Studies, The University, SHEFFIELD S10 2TN Tel: 0742-768555 3 March, 1989. John London, Esq., St. Cross College, Oxford DX1 3LZ. Dear John, Thank you for your letter of February 23rd. Since last Writing to you I have consulted further with colleagues on the CCommittee of the Anglo-Catalan Society and there is firm support for our participation in the planning and operation of the proposed Catalan Drama Festival (1992). The ways in which the Society could be involved would be in line with the functions which you specify: Serving as official organising body and coordinating base Assisting with promotion and publicity for the events Helping to publish and promote resulting publications We could also be of service in negotiations with the Generalitat and other institutions in Catalonia. As far as formalising the above is concerned, our view is that we should wet up a small Sub-Committee of the Anglo-Catalan Society which we would akk you to chair, co-opting you at the same time to our main Committee. I take it you'd have no objection. These formal steps would be taken at our next committee meeting, for approval by the A G M. Will you require a letter to this effect to be sent by me to Antoni Bartomeus (if so please supply full details) or can you proceed on the basis of sending him a copy of this text? In any event I think the position is clear enough for you to go ahead counting on our full institutional support. I shall be in Barcelona April 3-15. Let me know if I can do Please keep me informed of your progress so that I can anything then. keep Anglo-Catalan Society colleagues fully in the picture. With best wishes, Yours, Alan Yates President